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NINTH REGIONAL LAW OF THE SEA WORKSHOP HELD IN MEXICO CITY  

The ninth regional workshop of the International Tribunal for the Law of the 
Sea has drawn to a successful close in Mexico City. The workshop, entitled ‘The role 
of the International Tribunal for the Law of the Sea in the settlement of disputes 
relating to the law of the sea in the Caribbean region’, was attended by 
representatives of 15 States (Antigua and Barbuda, Barbados, Belize, Colombia, 
Costa Rica, Dominica, Dominican Republic, El Salvador, Guatemala, Guyana, Haiti, 
Jamaica, Mexico, Nicaragua and Saint Kitts and Nevis).  

 
During the opening ceremony, the President of the International Tribunal for 

the Law of the Sea, Judge Shunji Yanai, thanked the Legal Advisor of the Ministry of 
Foreign Affairs of Mexico, Mr Max Diener, for his country’s invitation to host the 
workshop and for the support provided in organizing the workshop, declaring “our 
profound gratitude to the Government of Mexico and, in particular, the Ministry of 
Foreign Affairs, whose support has been fundamental in making this event possible.” 

 
 The two-day programme included sessions on topics such as proceedings on 
the merits and incidental proceedings, advisory opinions, prompt release of vessels 
and crews and provisional measures, given by the President of the Tribunal, Vice-
President Albert Hoffmann (South Africa), Judge Anthony Lucky (Trinidad and 
Tobago) and the Registrar of the Tribunal, Mr Philippe Gautier. The workshop closed 
with an exchange of views on the participants’ experience in applying the law of the 
sea in the region.  

 
Designed for officials and government experts specializing in the field of the 

law of the sea from Ministries of Foreign Affairs, Justice, Fisheries, Transport and the 
Marine Environment, regional workshops have so far been held in Dakar, Kingston, 
Libreville, Singapore, Bahrain, Buenos Aires, Cape Town, Fiji and Mexico City. The 
workshops form one of the four pillars of capacity building programmes of the 
Tribunal. Since 1997 the internship programme has given 256 interns from 81 States 
the opportunity to gain an understanding of the work and functions of the Tribunal. 
This programme is open to the participation of students of law, international 
relations, public relations, political science, library science and translation. The 
capacity-building and training programme on dispute settlement under the United 
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Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea for young government officials and 
researchers, which has been organised in cooperation with the Nippon Foundation 
since 2007, has provided 36 officials and researchers from 36 States with thorough 
training in the peaceful settlement of law of the sea related disputes. The Summer 
Academy of the International Foundation for the Law of the Sea has welcomed 184 
participants from 84 States since its creation in 2007. 
 

 
Note: The press releases of the Tribunal do not constitute official documents  

and are issued for information purposes only. 
 

The press releases of the Tribunal, documents and other information are available on the Tribunal’s 
websites (http://www.itlos.org and http://www.tidm.org) and from the Registry of the Tribunal. Please 

contact Ms Julia Ritter at: Am Internationalen Seegerichtshof 1, 22609 Hamburg, Germany,  
Tel.: +49 (40) 35607-227; Fax: +49 (40) 35607-245; E-mail: press@itlos.org  
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